Special Meeting of the Bath Town Board
Budget Workshop
Date and Time:			September 7, 2023		4:00PM
Place:				Court Room			Municipal Building
Present: 	Supervisor, Ronald Smith; Councilpersons; John Lysyczyn, Michael Palermo, Hal Bailey
Absent:	William Glosick
Also Present:	Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak
No Public attended

Supervisor Smith opened the special meeting of the Bath Town Board at 4:03PM with the pledge to the flag.
Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak presented the proposed Board approved budget with the board approved salary increases.
The Town is currently $154,000 under the tax cap. 
B fund was adjusted to reflect the two solar farms coming in next year with additional revenue, $45,000 more.
 Dog Control Contractual account was increased for a dog enumeration to take place in 2024. 
Town Clerk’s budget was adjusted to match the Town Clerk’s budget for 2023.
The DB Fund was adjusted to add $220,000 in the contractual to increase work on roads.
Michael Palermo spoke with Alan Trenchard about having overhead doors replaced in 2024-2025.
The board discussed the need for revising the current procurement policy to increase to the CHIPS bidding threshold. 
The next Budget Workshop is scheduled for September 21, 2023 at 4:00PM.
Motion made by Councilmen John Lysyczyn, seconded by Hal Bailey to close the meeting at 4:56PM. Passed Unanimously.

										Respectfully Submitted,
										Terra Thorpe
										Bath Town Clerk



